Curriculum Meeting Minutes


DRAFT

August 15, 2006

The meeting started at 11:10 am.  Members present were Gardner Edgar, Catherine Good, Joseph Felix Jr., Grilly Jack, Benson Moses, Mariana Ben-Dereas, Jean Thoulag, Sue Caldwell, Jimmy Hicks, Karen Simion (Acting Chair) and Rachel Hollingsworth and Dana LeeLing arrived at 11:30.

OLD BUSINESS

VEE 223 PC Hardware & Software course outline was presented by Gardner Edgar for second reading.  The first reading was conducted through e-mail the first week of August.  The course outline was approved with minor modifications (spelling errors to be corrected).  One person abstained from voting because she believes that course outlines should not be approved and taught in the same semester.    
A program modification for the Electronics Technology program was presented for first reading.  VEE 223 is a requirement for the advanced certificate and VEE 224 Electronic Diagnostic & Repair is a requirement for the degree.  VEE 223 & 224 replace VEE 220 and 221 Microprocessor I & II as the program requirements.  VEE 220 and 221 will become program electives.  Gardner will send this information to the state campuses for comment before the next meeting.   
NEW BUSINESS

The first item for discussion was re-organization of the committee and its schedule for the upcoming school year.  Due to the large number of course outlines pending from summer, it was recommended that the committee meet every Tuesday until the end of September to clear some of the proposed course outlines.  Also, since Catherine Good is now the division chair for Language and Literature, the faculty representative position is open.  Sue Moses expressed an interest in becoming a member and the idea was discussed.  Sue Moses has a class scheduled during the time of the meetings and it was debated if the time of the meeting could be changed.  The faculty on the committee found it difficult to find another time where all could be present.  The final recommendation is to look for other faculty to fill the vacant position on the committee.
The Education Division submitted 4 course outline modifications.  These are:


ED 310a, ED 310b, SS/ED 333, and SS/ED 343

The modification for all courses was to add under required course materials flash drives for each student.  The committee had a brief discussion on this issue.  The main concern was if the bookstore is prepared to have enough flash drives available for students.  It was reported by Ed. division, that the bookstore had already been informed.  The committee voted to approve these modifications.

The meeting adjourned at 12:10 pm

